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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, APRIL 5th, 2017
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Martin Clemmons, Jr., Chair at 1:30 p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  


	CHANGES TO AGENDA

	Martin announced that he’d be adding a brief overview of the Planning Council Assessment Webinar to the agenda.

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for March 1st, 2017 were approved (M: Gutierrez, S: Hughes) (15 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	None

	RECIPIENT’S REPORT 
	Dorinda Seth announced that they have received a partial award and expect to receive the award, in full, come May. 
Monitoring for the program year has been completed, with no significant finding among providers.
Dorinda also announced that Request for Applications (RFA) procurement is expected to be released sometime around September, with an additional year added.  Dorinda further explained that this is a one year contract with the opportunity for five renewals.  All Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) project officers were warned to expect 16% cuts to the funding award in 2018.
Finally, Dorinda announced that electronic billing and testing is close to being completed for e2Hillsborough.

	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Floyd Egner announced that April 1st began the new year for the Ryan White Part B program with the next round of general revenue effective July 1st.  Invoices from last year are being processed and will be closed out in the next few weeks and the Part B expenditure report will be presented at the next RPARC meeting on April 13th, 2017.
Floyd also announced that the new AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) drug formulary is now in effect and being used, now with more pharmacy options.

	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	The new Ryan White Planning Manager, Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani, was introduced to the care council.

Any members who have questions about mileage should contact Katie Scussel and all eligible members should submit their mileage to Katie, if they have yet to do so.


	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A.  Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Pamela Sabella, Chair  

The committee met on March 23rd, 2017 at Francis House, with good attendance. Members discussed issues regarding the client satisfaction survey and expressed a desire for women-focused programming as well as a need for a peer program.  
The next Community Advisory meeting will be held on April 27th, 2017 from 1:30p-3:00p at Francis House. 
B. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC) – Alice Prendergast, Member
The committee met on March 16th, 2017 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County with five members in attendance.  The committee discussed the primary provider survey and new ADAP formulary.  Members addressed the confusion regarding the effect the new formulary will have on insurance.  The issue Hillsborough County has been having with enrolling patients into the Hepatitis C program was also discussed and Jim Roth agreed to follow-up on these issues at the next committee meeting.

The next Health Services Advisory meeting will be held on June 15th, 2017 from 1:30-3:00pm at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 
D.  Membership -  Charlie Hughes, Chair   

The committee met on March 20th, 2017 at Metro Wellness. Due to the committee’s chair stepping down, member Charlie Hughes was elected as the new committee chair and Tonicia Freeman-Foster was elected co-chair.  Charlie informed the Council that membership is currently 45% PLWHA, but that membership is lacking in men, men of color, and youth.  It was also noted that there are currently no Council members from Hardee or Manatee Counties.
It was decided that new member interviews would be handled on a rotating basis, among members, to prevent membership committee “burn-out”, and communication among members was emphasized to reduce any hold-ups on new membership applications. The committee discussed the Spring training event, to take place on May 3rd, 2017 and informed the Council that the topic will be covering cultural competency with a focus on diversity and transgender identity.
Co-chair, Tonicia, is working on cultivating new consumer members to join Care Council and will be bringing prospective members to the next Council meeting.  Increasing consumer membership to the council, has been added to the next committee meeting agenda.

Housing is now available in Pinellas County through the Housing Opportunities for Persons with HIV/AIDS (HOPWA) program at ASAP/EPIC and questions regarding housing were answered at this time.
The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Sabella):

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE RENEWAL OF JOYCE JOHNSON AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY (2017-2020). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

The motion passed by acclamation. 
(15 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain).
The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Gutierrez)

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF DEBBIE STEPHY AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING PASCO COUNTY (2017-2020). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

(13 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain). 
The Committee recommends that the Care Council members adopt the following recommendation (S: Konnerth)

THAT THE COUNCIL ACCEPTS THE NOMINATION OF ANTUAN BUTLER AS A VOTING MEMBER REPRESENTING HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY (2017-2020). THE COUNCIL WILL FORWARD THE NOMINATION TO HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS FOR FINAL APPROVAL.

The motion passed by acclamation. 
(15 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain).
The next Membership meeting will take place on March 17th, 2017 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County from 11am-12:30pm. 

E. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Jim Roth, Chair
The committee met on March 9, 2017 at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater, with quorum not being met due to low member attendance. The committee reviewed the Eligible Metropolitan Area (EMA) Care Continuum and found that 95% of PLWHA had ever been in care. 
An update on the continuous quality improvement plan was provided by David Cavalleri, to the committee.
The next Planning and Evaluation meeting will be held on April 13th, 2017 from 9:30a-11:00a at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.

F. Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Dave Konnerth, Co-Chair
The committee did not meet in March.
The next RPARC meeting will be held on April 13, 2017 from 11:00a-12:30p at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.
G. Standards, Issues and Operations (SIOC) – Brandi Geoit, Chair
The committee did not meet in March. No additional meetings of the SIOC are scheduled at this time.  
H.  Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families (WICY&F) – Paula Delgado, Chair
The committee met on March 23rd, 2017 at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County.
The committee discussed the mother’s day-focused event that they will be hosting for their annual May event, prioritizing older women, to be held in Pinellas County this year. 
The next WICY&F meeting will be held on April, 2017 from 10:00a-11:30a at the Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. 


	PLANNING COUNCIL ASSESSMENT WEBINAR RECAP
	Marty gave a brief overview of the planning council assessment webinar and members discussed the efficient manner in which this Council runs as compared to other Councils across the nation.

	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT/ COMMUNITY INPUT 

	None. 

	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES/ QUALITY MANAGEMENT 
	Member Maribel Martinez presented flyers to the council for an HIV testing event taking place on April 21st, at the Florida Department of Health- Hillsborough’s location on Kennedy Blvd. in Tampa, from 7-4pm.

	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	Marty and Dave announced Dining Out For Life and provided the Council with information on how to access the event website for further information.
Kirsty Gutierrez announced that she will be attending the Prevention Planning Group & Patient Care and Prevention Planning Group PPG/PCPG meeting in Kissimmee, Florida on May 17th and 18th, representing Metro Wellness, and will be bringing back notes to present to the Council.

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 2:33 p.m.



Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.
ATTENDANCE LIST: April 5th, 2017
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Martin Clemmons, Jr. (Chair)
	X

	Brandi Geoit (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Lisa Conder 
	X

	Paula Delgado 
	X

	Eda Dugas
	X

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	X

	Charlie Hughes
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Riley Johnson
	

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Kamaria Laffrey 
	EX

	Maribel Martinez
	X

	Bernard Messier
	X

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	
Sherri Montiy


	

	Alice Prendergast
	X

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Barbara Szelag
	

	Dean Underwood
	

	Bernard Washington
	

	
	

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	Nolan Finn
	

	Nicole Frigel
	

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Dorinda Seth
	X

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Floyd Egner
	X

	Demarcus Holden
	

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Katie Scussel
	X

	Naomi Ardjomand-Kermani
	X

	Regular Guests
	Attendance

	Jim Roth
	X

	Elizabeth Rugg
	X

	Guests
	Attendance

	Adrienne Emanuel
	X

	Vincent Kabory
	X

	Andrew Marcus
	X

	Vicky Keny
	X

	Debbie Stephy
	X

	Antuan Butler
	X







ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused
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